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Summary of key findings

In the Bromley voter identification pilot voters were required to show one form
of photographic identification or two forms of non-photographic identification
(one of which needed to include the full registered address of the elector) in
order to be given a ballot paper. We found that:

o The majority of voters were able to meet the identification
requirements upon arriving at the polling station. However, some
electors did not have the required ID available when they came to vote
on 3 May. The majority later returned and were able to cast a vote.

0 There is no evidence that the ID requirement significantly deterred
electors from voting. In our public opinion survey only one respondent
told us that they had not voted as a result of the ID requirement. Also,
turnout at the 2018 polls was similar to the comparable elections in
2014.

e We cannot draw firm conclusions about whether the ID requirement
had a disproportionate impact on particular groups of people, for
example those with a learning or physical disability. While we have
seen no evidence that specific groups struggled with the ID requirement
it is challenging to gather evidence in this area as relatively small groups
of people could have been affected in different ways.

° The delivery of this pilot was manageable for the Returning Officer
and their staff and there is nothing in their experience of the pilot to
suggest that Bromley would face significant issues with the
administration of a similar ID requirement in the future. Additional
staffing and training were in place for the pilot. However the Returning
Officer has indicated that the extra staff would not necessarily be
required to deliver this type of ID requirement at future local elections.

° Public attitudes to electoral fraud improved from before to after the
pilot. More people said they electoral fraud is not a problem in Bromley
in May 2018 than did so in January 2018. However, we cannot
definitively link this change to the pilot.

Our findings suggest that the 2018 local elections in Bromley were not
significantly affected by the voter ID pilot in either its impact on voters or on
the administration of the poll. However, it is important to be cautious when
drawing conclusions from this pilot about the impact of any wider application
of voter ID.



